

August 13, 2021

Isabella Martin 19 Putnam Road Temple, NH 03084



## Re: Complaints of Noise and Unauthorized Events

Dear Ms. Martin,

The Selectboard is in receipt on renewed noise complaints, as well as, information pertaining to events outside the scope of what the Selectboard has authorized relative to your Event Center.

This information was the result of several abutters complaining about the aforementioned.

Additionally, it is understood that you are continuing to book large scale events without permission.

As you are aware, the Selectboard has exercised its discretion to abstain from bringing a *Cease and Desist Order* or enforcement against you because you are supposed to be, in good faith, in the process of legitimizing your operation before the necessary land use Boards.

Understand that the Selectboard's restraint needs to met by you with more compliance and transparency. You are not in a position to hold whatever events that you desire but rather only what the Selectboard has authorized based on the information that you provided to them. As such, your current operations shall remain with the scope of what has been authorized by the Selectboard, if and until, your operation has been vetted by the appropriate land use Boards.

Finally, any further violations will result with a *Cease and Desist Order*, or in the alternative, injunctive relief and penalties pursuant to *NH RSA 676:15* and *NH RSA 676:17*.

We appreciate your cooperation and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,
CRONIN BISSON & ZALINSKY, P.C.

By:
Christopher B Drescher

CBD: Temple Selectboard; Jason Bielagus, Esq.